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Abstract – This report provides an update on some recent Tayside service developments within Victim Support Scotland in 2015.



1  	Recommendations
[bookmark: _GoBack] 	It is recommended that the Authority:
1.1 notes the content of this report

2.	Background
2.1	Victim Support Scotland are one of the Community Justice Authority Statutory partners and have a presence within our three Local Authority areas.

3.	Dundee
3.1	Victim Support Dundee re-located last year to a more appropriate office space which is closer to the Sheriff Court.  This has helped to ensure consistency of service delivery and create a more seamless journey for service users across both these services.  

3.2	Police referrals to Victim Support Scotland in Dundee have increased by around 10% from last year however the service has reduced the average time to contact with serious crime victims to within 1 day (the target is 2 days).  Since April 2015, contact has been made with 3400 people.

3.3	The Anti-Social Behaviour (ASB) Project has been awarded funding for the year 2016-17 and continues to support people affected by ASB with a 15% increase on referrals compared to the same period the previous year.
3.4	The Case Progress Information Project allows victims and witness of crime to be supported through and gain speedier access to case progression information in an understandable and inclusive way.  This project is dependent on continuing funding from the Crown Office and Procurator Fiscal Service (COPFS) which has not as yet been confirmed for 2016/17.
3.5	Staff in the Sheriff Court received an increase of 5% on Victim Information and Advice (VIA) referrals this year and have made contact with over 2500 people since April 2015.  This is an increase of 62% from last year.


4	Perth and Kinross

4.1	Victim Services in Perth received a 9% increase on referrals compared to the same period the previous year and they made contact with 1643 people.  This reflects an increase of 37%.  Victims of serious crime are contacted within 2 days which is within the target.  After a period of recruitment, staff are now in place in all services in Perth including a new staff member in the Choose Life Project.  

4.2	The Witness Service in Perth Sheriff Court received a decrease of VIA referrals this year however an increase is anticipated with the implementation of the next stage of the Victim and Witness Act.

5 	Angus
5.1	Victim Services in Angus have seen a 4% increase in referrals compared to the same period in the previous year and have made contact with over 1600 people since April 2015.  Staff in this service also cover the Witness Service in Forfar Sheriff Court providing support to over 450 victims and witnesses which is an increase of 17% from the previous year.

5.	Financial/Resource Implications
There are no additional financial or resource implications arising as a result of this report.

6.	Conclusion
This report provides an update on Victim Support Scotland Tayside service developments in 2015.


Laura Baxter
Victim Support Scotland							15th March 2016
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